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British Automobile Racing Club

General Membership Meeting Minutes – September 5th, 2023
Venue - Texas Lone Star Grill, Dixon Road, Etobicoke, ON.

WELCOME – 20:05




Bryan Rashleigh, President
MINUTES









David King made a motion to accept the minutes as read, which was seconded by Greg Clement and passed.
DEPARTMENTS

MEMBERSHIP 





There are 144 members with 19 being new members. 

TREASURY 





    
 
Paul Clarke, Treasurer

Paul reported our accounts are fine, however he is waiting for all income from the BARC TT.

WRRC/SOCIAL








CASC is looking for volunteers to run their booth at the Drive Festival at CTMP from September 8th to 10th.   Volunteers will get free entry and a T-shirt.
REGIONAL RACE/ORO  




 
Bryan had issues at the last race with his Subaru, so he took his Corolla to the OSCC Calabogie Summer Classic at CMP on the August 18th to 20th event.  He ended up on the podium on Sunday and is currently 48 points ahead of second place in his class.

At the BEMC Late Summer Trophy Races at CTMP on September 16th and 17th, he will be trying out a F1200 race car.

Bryan was a winner of one of the Sixth Gear $100 coupons for a track day.
RACE COMMITTEE






Bryan Rashleigh
CASC will not be holding their annual banquet, as the cost has become prohibitive.  Award winners have had their tickets paid for by CASC in the past.  At the Ice Race banquet everyone buys their own tickets.  This was raised a possible solution for 2024 to defray some of the costs.
HONDA INDY TORONTO






David Bayley
There is nothing new to report.
ICE RACING 



Wayne Wanamaker, Ice Race Organizer
The BARC Ice Prix will be held on January 27th and 28th in 2024.  It will be the second of six race weekends.
Wayne has started working on the plans for the event.  Wayne will be contacting past volunteers to see if they are available.  Anyone who is interested should contact Wayne.

The corner lights are being rebuilt and updated for 2024.

The Ice Racing division is looking for volunteers to work at the Drive Festival event.  Volunteers will get free entry and a T-shirt.

TRS





Tom Cressman
Tom reported TRS supported the VARAC one-day event at SMP and have continued to support OTA events.

There was a car fire with minor damage at the last OTA event.

They are finished for the year after helping the Flamboro Speedway with one of their big events.

The hopper to assist TRS in fast track clean-up is ready and will be picked up from Michigan Speedway.

They will be restocking their buckets for ice and debris before the start of next season.
NEWSLETTER






Anyone who has content for the newsletter should forward it to Amy Harrison. 
OLD BUSINESS

There was no old business.
NEW BUSINESS

Angus Robbie was a member from 1993 to 2003, due to raising a family and other commitments he has been away from racing.  He has now returned to the club.  

Bob Page reported on his trip to Europe.  He went to the Belgium F1 race at Spa-Francorchamps.  He was in a covered grandstand between La Source and Eau Rouge and had a great time.  Parking was another matter; it was in a farmer’s field, and it took two hours at the end of the day to leave the track.  He drove through the German mountains and visited the Nürburgring and Stuttgart, where he visited the Mercedes-Benz and Porsche museums.  He bought a Porsche corkscrew, however there was no report on whether it opens a bottle of wine faster than a regular corkscrew.  

Bryan and Paul Einarson reported the parking process at Charlotte Motor Speedway ensures everyone is out very quickly. 
Paul Clarke reported on a memorable trip he took to the Nürburgring years ago, where he was in a small rental car, being swarmed by various cars and motorcycles on the track. 

Bryan is part of a Facebook group which shares information on lost racetracks.

David King said there are racing seat belts which are being sold that do not meet CASC rules.  Information can be found here: https://www.casc.on.ca/casc-or/2023-race-bulletin-23-rr-04-update.
Buy/Sell

There was nothing for Buy/Sell.
Adjournment

Wayne made a motion for adjournment which was seconded by Tom Cressman at 20:41
 .
NEXT MONTH’S MEETING: at the Lone Star Texas Grill 930 Dixon Road, Etobicoke (upstairs) – October 3rd, 2023, at 20:00.

